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Top stories in this newsletter 

Worshipful Masters Message 

My Brothers,  

Happy November to everyone. 

As we finally got a few days of cooler weather, I hope everyone got to enjoy it.   

In October, we had our Past Masters and Widows Celebration.  I have to say I was more than 

happy with the turnout and the event as a whole.  At this event we had an Italian meal, with 

music being piped in overhead, and flowers for the ladies.  I also gave a presentation of what 

has happened at Winter Park Lodge over the past year.  My goal was to show to our family and 

guests that we as a lodge are still striving to build on all of the contributions and ground work that 

they have laid.  As you all know we are nowhere if it was not for what they have laid down 

before. We also had the honor of presenting a 55 year service award to W:.Gene Simpson, our 

senior past master!  I received a lot of positive feedback, some of which was most humbling and 

on behalf of Winter Park Masonic Lodge, I sincerely thank you all.   

On November 4th, the Proud 16th District is holding their Inaugural Island Degree.  There are 

several of your lodge officers who will have roles in the degree; and one of our own brothers will 

be raised to the sublime degree of Master Mason.  So, if you are interested in attending please 

be at the Big Toho Marina by 3pm the latest; 69 Lakeview Dr., Kissimmee FL, boats will be there 

to escort you to the island.  

Also, S:.W:. Tom Swonger & Marshal Billy Triplett came up with a great idea to kick off our 

holiday season.  Winter Park Lodge will be having a Thanksgiving Celebration on November 

18th, with a social hour starting at 5pm, dinner starting at 6-630.  Br. Tom and myself will be 

purchasing the turkeys, which will be deep fried and baked, and the lodge will be providing the 

desserts.  If you are going to attend all we ask is that you please bring a side and RSVP with 

S:.W:.Tom or myself by November 11th so that we can get a head count and be sure we have 

enough food for all.  This is open to all Winter Park Members, their family and friends, but please 

RSVP. 

In conclusion, as we start our holiday season I hope that each of us truly takes a few moments to 

reflect on the things that they have in their life to be grateful for.  I personally am grateful for my 

beautiful, loving wife Theresa and our great kids, Vikki, Rachel, Jenna, Jason and Ava.  I am 

also grateful to you, my masonic family, as you have given me blessing more that I deserve.  

You have honored me with your friendship and your love.  You have given me the memory and 

honor of being able to serve you and our fraternity, and for this I will always be eternally grateful.  

I hope each and every one of you has a great holiday!  

In closing, I would like to thank you all for all you have done, do and will do to support our 

fraternity.  

Fraternally,  

Jay Cebollero  

Worshipful Master  

ñWhat we have done for ourselves alone dies with us; what we have done for others is immortal.ò 
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Top stories in this newsletter 

Senior Wardens Message 

My Brothers, 

We are moving quickly towards the end of the year.  This year has been exciting for sure.  We 

celebrated our Centennial, welcomed home R:.W:. Willie B!  This month we will be celebrating 

our inaugural Winter Park Family and Friends Thanksgiving.  We also plan to give out our first 

Winter Park Traveler award to the brother of our Lodge who it was felt best represented Winter 

Park in the district and the state.   

I continue to prepare for 2018 and hope to see you all in Lodge, at our Thanksgiving celebration 

on 11/18/17 (5 PM start), and anytime you can make it out.  If I do not get a chance to see you 

before the end of the year, I wish you and yours all the best for the upcoming holidays.  Please 

do not hesitate to reach out to me if there is anything I can assist you with.   

Mark 12:31—The second is this: óLove your neighbor as yourself. 'There is no commandment 

greater than these.ò  

Fraternally, 

Tom Swonger                                                                                                                           

Senior Warden 

 

Junior Wardens Message 

My Brothers,  

November!!! I cannot believe this year has flown by so fast! This year has been great and filled 

with great memories. We still have so much to do before the year is out. We have a few degrees 

coming up and as always, I hope to see as many of you there. This years Thanksgiving dinner at 

the lodge should be a lot of fun. It should be a great time and make sure you plan on being 

there! The Island Master Mason degree is going on this month as well. This should be a fun 

experience with the brothers from the district and I look forward to it. With elections around the 

corner, I hope I have done a solid job this year thus far to hopefully continue serving you as a 

principal officer. I want to thank everyone who always helps me in the kitchen on meeting days. I 

cannot thank you enough for everything you guys have done this year for me. Thank you!  

Jonathan Cotto                                                                                                                                   

Junior Warden 

 

Masonic Anniversaries 

 John Gill III      John Bradley      John Manning     Jeffrey Sedloff 
 Edward Malinas    Daniel Mazurek     John Stevens Jr    Francisco Medrano  
 James Reeves (56-Year Mason!)        Norman Gore,PM (52-Year Mason!) 
 Joseph Turner              Robert Gilman      Chester Tokar     Robert Blomquist  
 John Bukoski,PM & Secretary Emeritus     Charles Clingman         
 Robert Fiedler, PDDGM            Michael Juett, PDDGM          
 Jason Hudgins     Trenten Phillips     Erik Skalstad     Paul Jubelt   
 Michael Miskow    Glenn Trombly      Drew Wynn      Carlos Colombo 
 Christian Martinez   Thomas O'Brien     Richard Fender    Richard Girdley Jr
 Johnny Edgmon    Allen Shaw       Calvin Sanson              
 Charles Hayes, PDDGM            Armand Oullette    Michael Jones   
 Mark Koltko-Rivera   Jerell Little        John Devlin, PM    Eugene Gray   
 David Latimer     David Zorian       Carson Eddy  
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Secretaryôs Message 

Brothers, 

A few end of the year noteséAll Elected Officer nominations must be made in writing and with 
the nomineeôs agreement to serve upon being elected prior to the first Stated Communication of 
November. (By-Law Section 7.01 of Regulation 24.05)  

Dues notices for 2018 have been mailed. Please pay your dues promptly. For those who wish to 
end their lodge membership, and do so honorably, current dues (through December 27th) must 
be paid in full and a dimit requested.  

There are many Brothers who have neglected or forgotten to pay their 2017 dues. This causes 
considerable hardship to the lodge. Brothers who casually ignore their dues notices may very 
well be the most destructive thing that can happen to our Honorable Order. 

Dues are annual, not optional. And, as always, second and fourth Tuesdays, dinner at 6:30PM. 

 -Christopher P. Chag, PM; Secretary 

 

 

 
 

Treasurerôs Message 

My brothers, as you are aware, I also serve as the Chairman of the Committee on Lodge 
Property.  That being said, we currently have ñin excessò two Hammond Organs and a Fisher 
Piano.  All three of these musical instruments are available by simply making an offer.  I would 
ask anybody who is interested to please call me at 407-405-3268 with you offer.  The Finance 
Committee and the Committee on Lodge Property will consideration your offer and get back with 
you.  The real desire is for these instruments to be utilized, rather than sitting in the Lodge and 
getting no play time.   

 

Now as Treasurer, dues notices for 2018 will soon be mailed.  When received by you, if you are 
not a perpetual member, please pay the dues and per capita amount of $140.00, or, if you want 
to include the ñLet Your Pennies Make Good Centsò (LYPMGC) donation, which is $7.30, please 
submit $147.30 when your dues notice is received.  By paying your dues on time you will not 
have to be concerned for the rest of the year about whether you paid your dues and are current. 

 

More important, please make an effort to come on out and visit with us.  Even if you canôt make 
every meeting we would love to see all our members from time to time just to know you are 
doing well.   

 

Sincerely and Fraternally, 

 

Chester A. King, PDDGM 

Treasurer and Chairman of the Committee on Lodge Property 

 

ñPeople forget what you say, and forget what you do, but forever remember how you 
make them feel!ò 
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* * * * Committee on Lodge Property – All Users of WPML #239 Should Read * * * * 

All Users of the WPML #239 Facility Please Read 

 

WPML #239 welcomes the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite (A.A.S.R.) - Valley of Orlando as 
the most recent organization who will be part of the family of users of the facility.  We now have 
four organizations – Boy Scouts of America (BSA), Kismet Court No. 86 - Ladies Oriental Shrine 
(LOS), Pioneer Chapter #99 – Order of Eastern Star, and A.A.S.R. - Valley of Orlando.  We can all 
enjoy a positive experience by following a few simple rules of courtesy. 

 

Please put all paraphernalia away after your usage to ensure the Lodge Room is ready for the 
next organization to set it up as is required by their guidelines. 

 

2. In the dining room, we will maintain twelve (12) round tables with eight (8) chairs at each ta-
ble, and a beverage table along the wall between the kitchen and the storage room, a serving ta-
ble in front of the serving window from the kitchen, and three 8-foot tables along the right side of 
the dining room as you enter through the foyer door.  If you elect to adjust this set-up it is your 
responsibility to return it to the set-up as described above.  In other words, please ñLeave it as you 
found it,ò or maybe even in better condition. 

 

3. A few other guidelines that are requested. 

a. Do not drag tables on the carpet or the tile as this will damage the carpet, tile, or the table. 

b. If you notice that your organization through regular usage has created items (including food) 
on the carpeted floor, please vacuum as necessary to assist in maintaining the dining facility. 

c. Please ensure you wash and store, in the appropriate location, any items in the kitchen that 
were utilized. 

If necessary, please mop the kitchen floor and or tile outside the kitchen in the dining room. 

 

With increased usage – which is a good thing – it is important that we all take ñownershipò in 
terms of usage and cleanliness, and put forth the necessary effort to follow these simple 
guidelines above.  In the end, following these guidelines will ensure each organization enjoys 
a positive experience. 

 

Please read this short article to your members and ask that they pay particular attention to 
these items as well as the overall usage of our facility.  As I mentioned above, treat the facility 
and its content as though you were the owner.    

 

For any questions or concerns, please contact Chester A. ñChetò King, Chairman of the Com-
mittee on Lodge Property at 407-405-3268. 

 

Support the Building Fund 

 

R:.W: H. Glen Avery, who recently passed to the celestial lodge above, made a challenge in 2010, 
encouraging each member to donate to the building fund each year on their birthday.  This gift 
should represent one dollar for each year of the birthday you are celebrating.  All gifts of this type 
will be placed in the building fund for use in managing our aging building, keeping it in the pristine 
condition we have all become accustomed.  Please consider making your gift when your birthday 
comes around, by mailing or handing a check to the Secretary or Treasurer.  Thank you, your sup-
port is greatly appreciated! 
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Please be sure the lodge secretary has your valid 

email address so that you can receive the 

enhanced version of the Trestle board. 

Check us out on Facebook to keep up to date throughout 

the month of Winter Park Lodge happenings!   

https://www.facebook.com/wp239/ 

 

Charity of the Month: 

Second Harvest Food  

Bank of  Central Florida 

 

Attentive Ears & Instructive Tongues 

Master Mason Degree w/ Billy Triplett 

John Lightfoot 

Spencer Munjone 

Timothy Brockman 

Awaiting MM Degree 

David Corral  

Entered Apprentice Degree w/  Tom Swonger 

Marshall Terrin 

Paul Joseph LePore 

Jason Wade Hall 

Robert Stewart III-Affiliation Candidate 

 

Petitions on Deck 

Mario Tanguis-Reinstatement,  Daniel Sercombe, Affiliation,  Celestino De Cicco Neto, Dual 
Membership,   Bruno F. Pedrosa, Three Symbolic Degrees, Rodney Allen Lee, Three Symbolic 
Degrees, Jason Michael Hajek, Three Symbolic Degrees 

 

Save The Date 

Proud 16th Island Degree 11/4/17 
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Donôt forget the H. Glen Avery Birthday Building Fund Challenge!                

Donate $1/year on your birthday               

R:.W:. H. Glen Avery, who recently passed to the celestial lodge above, made a challenge in 2010, 

encouraging each member to donate to the building fund each year on their birthday.  This gift should 

represent one dollar for each year of the birthday you are celebrating.  All gifts of this type will be placed in 

the building fund for use in managing our aging building, keeping it in the pristine condition we have all 

become  accustomed.  Please consider making your gift when your birthday comes around, by mailing or 

handing a check to the Secretary or Treasurer.  Thank you, your support is greatly appreciated!  

 

Sickness & Distress 

Please keep our widows, including Mildred Avery and Dee Granthum in your prayers and come 

out to the Past Masters & Widows Dinner on October 17
th
. Keep the families and Masons who 

have been devastated by the recent hurricanes in your prayers. And always remember our first 

responders and military in your devotion to Deity.  

Masonic Anniversaries 

Julian Williams (54-Year Mason!), David Hartzog  (53-Year Mason!), Samuel Tish, PM (53-Year 
Mason!), Archie Haberer (51-Year Mason!), Mark Avery, PM, Richard Schmit, Michael Costa, 
PM, Rodolfo Galvan, PM, David Hollenbach Jr., John Emery, Freddie Batista, David Schuster, 
David Briggs, William Miller, PM, Robert Aman Sr., Craig Avery, Robert Beck, Jerry Crites, 
Gregory Futch Sr., Warren Gillis, PM, Christopher Kozlowski, Carlton Lewis, William Wasson, 
Patton Wasson Jr., William Paynter III, John Pettigrew , Emil Protasevich Jr., Jack Setzer, Arthur 
Nobrega, Daniel Brecklin 

  

Gastronomical Delights 

First Meeting: Chef Surprise 

 Second Meeting: Chef Surprise (Again) 
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November 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2   OES #99 

 

3 4 Masters & Warden        
Orange,                             
8 AM    Breakfast ,         
9 AM     Meeting,      
Memorial Lodge  
follows 

5 6 7   LOT / Degree 

Practice 

8 9 10 11 

12 13 

 

14  Stated Meeting, 

6:30pm - Dinner; 

7:30pm - Meeting 

15 LOS #86- 

7:30pm 

 

16  OES #99 

 

17  Scottish Rite     

Meeting 

18  Open Books                 
8:30  Breakfast                    
11:30 Lunch  Winter 
Park Family Thanksgiv-
ingð5 PM 

19 20 

 

21  EA Degree         

6 PM dinner            

7 PM degree 

22 23  Happy     

Thanksgiving!!! 

24  25  

26 27 28  Stated Meeting, 

6:30pm - Dinner; 

7:30pm - Meeting 

29 30   

 /%3 0ÉÏÎÅÅÒ #ÈÁÐÔÅÒ ύύ 
O.E.S. Pioneer Chapter #99 is looking for 
new members from Winter Park Lodge and 

the Masonic community.  Masons and their 
wives, daughters, mothers, widows and sis-

ters of Masons qualify for membership. For 

more information, call Secretary Ann Dunlap 
at 407.748.1685, dunlapra@hughes.net. Pio-

neer Chapter 99 meets the 1st and 3rd 
Thursdays of the month, 7:30 pm at the 

Winter Park Lodge. Please Come Out And 
Support The Chapter!  
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Winter Park Lodge Officers 

Worshipful Master – Jay Cebollero (Theresa) 

407-462-8872     WMaster@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Warden –  Thomas Swonger (Claudia)  

407-309-1312   SWarden@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Warden - Jonathan Cotto (Michelle) 

407-529-5866    JWarden@winterparklodge.org 

Treasurer – R.W. Chester A. King (Monica) 

407-405-3268 Treasurer@winterparklodge.org 

Secretary -  W:. Chris Chag (Beth) 

407-494-0329   Secretary@winterparklodge.org 

Marshal – Billy Triplett (Jackie) 

407-325-5013  Marshal@winterparklodge.org 

Chaplain – Chuck McGrew, Esq. (Phyllis) 

407-252-8825. Chaplain@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Deacon – Chet Tokar (Cheryl) 

 407-252-3752   SDeacon@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Deacon – Luke Leonard (Becca) 

321-298-7737    JDeacon@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Steward – Juan Pardo (Luz) 

407-259-8550   SSteward@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Steward –  Bill Neary (Patty) 

407-683-2286  JSteward@winterparklodge.org 

Musician –  Mike  Seeley (Nancie) 

407-461-1770  musician@winterparklodge.org 

Tyler –  John Essick (Susan) 

407-970-2890 Tyler@winterparklodge.org 

 

OCTOBER 2017 TRESTLE BOARD 

[ŀŘƛŜǎ hǊƛŜƴǘŀƭ {ƘǊƛƴŜ ƻŦ bƻǊǘƘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀ 
Kismet Court #86 meets on the 2nd and 4th 

Wednesdays of the month at 7:00 pm with dinner 

starting at 6pm. If you are interested in attending the 

dinner as a social or getting information on LOS, for 

more information visit kismetcourt86.weebly.com.  

Ladies related by birth, marriage or adoption to a 

member in good standing or a deceased member 

who was in good standing as a Noble or a Master 

Mason and are 18 years of age are qualified. We 

raise money for special projects that benefit our 

Shrine children, march in parades and anything fun. 

http://kismetcourt86.weebly.com
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Winter Park Past Masters 

1916-Benjamin W. Stone* (UD) 
1917-Benjamin W. Stone* 
1918-Homer S. Hope* 
1919-J. Otis Hale* 
1920-Walter H. Schultz* 
1921-Frank J. Lindergreen* 
1922-Raymond W. Green* 
1923-William G. Hoffman* 
1924-James E. Harper* 
1925-Adolphus A. Wesson* 
1926-H. Earl Cole* 
1927-J.A. Podmore* 
1928-George C. Dolive* 
1929-Warren M. Ingram* 
1930-Willis J. Johson* 
1931-Willis J. Johson* 
1932-Milton A. Perch* 
1933-Forrest B. Stone* 
1934-J.C. Russell* 
1935-Guy F. Colado* 
1936-Milton A. Perch* 
1937-Webber B. Haines* 
1938-Eziel D. Cook* 
1939-Huland W. McCord* 
1940-William A. Gilbert* 
1941-John G. Graylee* 
1942-Carroll L. Ward* 
1943-Lloyd H. King* 
1944-R.W. Fred L. Tuck* 
1945-J. Rex Holiday* 
1946-Willis J. Johson* 
1947-Chester O. Cornwall* 
1948-B. Roy Sloniger* 
1949-George C. Russell* 
1950-M.W. George L. Myers, P.G.M.* 
1951-James T. Pegram* 
1952-Charles O. Kummer* 
1953-Roscoe E. Sloniger* 
1954-Robert F. McCord* 
1955-Thomas W. Tope* 
1956-James M. Rhiner* 
1957-R.W. Morris D. Parker* 
1958-Robert F. Edwards* 
1959-Dallas L. Bishop* 
1960-Albert L. Mashburn* 
1961-Charles W. Hostetler* 
1962-M.W. Harvey Eddy P.G.M.* 
1963-R.W. Eugene B. Taylor* 
1964-Walter J. Boyer* 
1965-Donald A. Nyholm* 
1966-Eugene R. Simpson 
1967-Julius Blum* 
1968-Deane W. Hammond* 
1969-R.W. Robert D. Fiedler* 
1970-R.W. H. Glen Avery Jr. * 
1971-Daniel W. Hughes* 
1972-James E. Winne 
1973-Norman T. Gore 
1974-George Ray Sloniger * 
1975-R.W. Charles C. Hayes 
1976-Robert Kowalski 
1977-Kenneth White 

 

 Winter Park Past Masters  

1978-R.W. Ernesto Fuste* 
1979-Wallace D. Myers* 
1980-David E. Smith* 
1981-Carl P. Kummer 
1982-Jesse W. Ridley* 
1983-William A. Boyland, Jr.* 
1984-Anthony J. Decanio* 
1985-G. Keith Gordon 
1986-R.W. Allen Fiedler 
1987-R.W. Michael G. Juett 
1988-R.W. Zeb E. Blanton Jr. 
1989-Fred E. Brooks* 
1990-R.W. Chester A. King 
1991-R.W. William B. Erd 
1992-Lewis S. Lawson Jr. 
1993-Walter R. Becker 
1994-Carl J. Moore +++ 
1995-Jerry W. Spruiel 
1996-Phil Bloom 
1997-Bobby E. Granthum* 
1998-Hans Weinmann 
1999-John H. Beatty* 
2000-John T. Scheidt* 
2001-John E. Devlin 
2002-Warren T. Gillis 
2003-Cameron Lovett 
2004-Robert W. Jeffrey Sr* 
2005-Rodolfo T. Galvan 
2006-Michael A. Costa 
2007-Harry V. Eisenberg, M.D. 
2008-Alex A. Darwich 
2009-R.H. Bill Valentino 
2010-Mark A. Avery 
2011-Christopher P. Chag 
2012-Allen N. Stearns Jr. 
2013-John D. Halter 
2014-Jeffrey B. Morgan 
2015-Justin McDonald 
2016– Michael Griffin 
Associate Past Masters 
John E. Bukoski-Livingston #11 
  New Jersey 1979 
Peter Gregory-Bethlehem #85 Delmar, NY 
1984 
Mark D. Griffis-Mt Moriah #400 2005 
* R.W. Ottis Erickson-South Seminole 
  #364  1983 
Norman E. Hitchcock-St. Paulôs #14 
  Middletown, RI 2007 
William Miller-Peace & Concord #445 
  Lima, Peru 2001-02 
Stuart Orgaz-Orange #36 2013 
Bennie Stevens-Venus #809  
  Venus, TX 2013 
Neal Tish-South Seminole #364 2003 
Sam Tish-South Seminole #364 2004 
Raymond E. Turner, Jr.-Eifel #855 
  Germany 1961* 
M:.W:. William  Thomas, Past Grand Master of 
NY 2015 and 2016 
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Winter Park Lodge Happenings 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2017 TRESTLE BOARD 

55 Year Service Award 

55 Year Service Award Presentation 


